

# LAMWO DISTRICT PRIMARY SCHOOLS EXAMINATIONS BOARD

## PRIMARY SEVEN MOCK ASSESSMENT EXAMINATION 2025

### ENGLISH LANGUAGE

Time Allowed: 2 Hours 15 Minutes

| Index No. | Random No. |  |  |  |  |  | Personal No. |  |  |
|-----------|------------|--|--|--|--|--|--------------|--|--|
|           |            |  |  |  |  |  |              |  |  |
|           |            |  |  |  |  |  |              |  |  |

Candidate's Name: .....

Candidate's Signature: .....

District: .....

**DO NOT OPEN THIS BOOKLET UNTIL YOU ARE TOLD TO DO SO.**

**Read the following instructions carefully:**

1. This paper has **two** Sections: **A** and **B**. Section **A** has **50** questions and Section **B** has **5** questions.
2. Answer **all** questions. **All** answers to both sections **A** and **B** must be written in the spaces provided.
3. **All** answers **must** be written using a **blue** or **black** ball point pen or ink. Any work written in pencil will **not** be marked.
4. Unnecessary **changes** in your work and handwriting that cannot be read easily may lead to loss of marks.
5. Do not fill or write anything in the table indicated:  
**"FOR EXAMINER'S USE ONLY"** and boxes inside the question paper.

| FOR EXAMINERS' USE ONLY |       |           |
|-------------------------|-------|-----------|
| QN. NO.                 | MARKS | EXR'S NO. |
| 1 - 10                  |       |           |
| 11 - 20                 |       |           |
| 21 - 30                 |       |           |
| 31 - 40                 |       |           |
| 41 - 50                 |       |           |
| 51                      |       |           |
| 52                      |       |           |
| 53                      |       |           |
| 54                      |       |           |
| 55                      |       |           |
| TOTAL                   |       |           |

**Please Turn Over**

## SECTION A: (50 MARKS)

### Sub-Section I

**In each of the questions 1 to 5, fill in the blank space with a suitable word.**

1. Besides using a hammer, the carpenter.....used a drill.
2. James is the journalist to.....we gave our articles to publish.
3. The more textbooks Mary read,.....more knowledgeable she became.
4. His shirt is.....the hanger.
5. If I went home late, I ..... find the gate locked.

**In each of the questions 6 to 15, use the correct form of the word given in the brackets to complete the sentence.**

6. Animals ought to be left to live in their.....habitats.  
(nature)
7. Both the proposers and the opposers had an educative..... (argue)
8. Helping the needy in our community is.....  
(volunteer)
9. The aspirant was given a warm.....when he entered the headteacher's office. (receive)
10. All the computers were.....using extension cables. (connect)
11. Sandra attended her brother's ..... birthday party last Saturday. (twelve)
12. Of the triplets, Adong is the..... (shabby)
13. She is the ..... heir of the estate of the late father. (right)

14. The nurse told the pupils not to dirty .....  
(they)
15. The new priest is one of the ..... who came to  
our church. (Zambia)

**In questions 16 - 18, rewrite the sentence giving one word for the underlined group of words.**

16. My sister with whom I share only mother has gone to Canada  
on a tour.  
.....
17. Robert is one of the people who serve customers at the table  
at Bomah Hotel.  
.....
18. The pupils listened to their teacher's story with much attention.  
.....

**In questions 19 and 20, rearrange the words in alphabetical order.**

19. polite, thin, black, good  
.....
20. bridesmaids, bouquet, bridal, bride  
.....

**For questions 21 and 22, use each of the given words in the sentence to show that you know the difference in their meaning.**

21. bear.....
22. bare.....

**For questions 23 and 24, rewrite the sentence giving the opposite of the underlined words.**

23. She sends an email message twice a week  
.....
24. The sea water is always rough in the morning.  
.....

**For questions 25 and 26, write the following short forms in full.**

25. DVD

.....

26. They've

.....

**For questions 27 and 28, rewrite the sentences giving the plural form of the underlined words.**

27. My father was listening to the news being broadcast over the radio.

.....

28. We went on foot after the party and we were all very happy.

.....

**For questions 29 and 30, rearrange the given words to form correct sentences.**

29. old will be How you by next year?

.....

30. a have thing You wrong done.

.....

## **Sub – Section II**

**In each of the questions 31 to 50, rewrite the sentence as instructed in the brackets.**

31. Although he is in primary seven, he cannot read and write.  
(Rewrite the sentence beginning: **Much as**.....)

.....

.....

32. Susan's handwriting is very good. Sam's handwriting is good.  
(Rewrite using:..... **as**.....**as**.....)

.....

.....

33. The teacher gave us a spelling game. He has been transferred. (Use:.....**who**.....)

.....

.....

34. Timothy has been wearing my sweater. (Begin: **My sweater**.....)
- .....
- .....
35. Zaida is short. She is beautiful. She is brown. (Begin: **Zaida**.....)
- .....
- .....
36. I will apologize to my mother. I won't tell her lies. (Join using:..... **rather**.....**than**.....)
- .....
- .....
37. It is not necessary for Tendo to abuse his sister. (Use:.....**needn't** .....)
- .....
- .....
38. The motorist managed to cross the busy road safely. (Use:.....**succeeded**.....)
- .....
- .....
39. The young girl said, "I have eaten two oranges and a mango today." (Begin: **The young girl said that**.....)
- .....
- .....
40. The teacher will give me a present if I sing well. (Rewrite the sentence using: .....**would**.....)
- .....
- .....
41. Even if Deborah was sick on the exam day, she got a good grade. (Rewrite beginning: **Despite**.....)
- .....
- .....
42. People smooth wood using a plane. (Use:.....**used for**.....)
- .....
- .....
43. It is two years now since I last communicated with my uncle in the United Kingdom. (Rewrite ending:.....**ago**)
- .....
- .....

44. There is some sugar in the tea. (Use:..... **any**.....)  
 .....  
 .....  
 45. I wore my sister's shoes. She started crying immediately.  
 (Begin: **No sooner**.....)  
 .....  
 .....  
 46. It rained heavily today. All taxis arrived late. (Use: .....so.....)  
 .....  
 .....  
 47. Children should know their rights. They should ensure that they  
 are not mistreated. (Use:.....**in order**.....)  
 .....  
 .....  
 48. Julius is a very famous hawker. (Rewrite beginning: **What**.....!)  
 .....  
 .....  
 49. Okello keeps cows besides keeping pigs (Use:....**in addition**....)  
 .....  
 .....  
 50. Jolly is reading a novel. She started yesterday. She has not  
 stopped. (Use: ..... **since**.....)  
 .....  
 .....

### SECTION B: (50 MARKS)

**51. Read the passage below and then answer in full sentences the questions that follow.**

#### The Internet

The internet is an international computer network connecting other networks and computers from companies, universities or organizations through an internet service provider. The internet service providers include yahoo, google, Infocom, g-mail and hotmail.

An internet service provider provides you with an internet connection and services such as surfing, logging and e-mail. E-mail is the short form of electronic mail. E-mail addresses. An e-

mail address consists of a service provider and the users name e.g [yigaali@google.com.ug](mailto:yigaali@google.com.ug).

In order for one to log in or on, one needs a password. The password allows one to begin using a computer system. At the internet café, one can have access to the internet explorer. This is a computer program connected to the internet used for searching information.

Besides, one gets access to the search engine, a computer program that searches the internet for data, for example by looking for documents containing a particular word or a group of words from the data base. Data base is a store of information held in a computer. In order to access information, all one needs is to google.

Google means to type words into a search engine on the computer internet in order to find information about something or somebody.

For example, job opportunities, educational, political, health or commercial issues. This service is used as a form of communication. For instance, one can chat with pen-pals, peers and colleagues. It also enables individuals, organizations, companies and the government to send and receive essential messages and information all over the world within a short period of time. Furthermore, it reduces the costs and time that might have been spent for one to pay for air tickets to travel to different parts of the world in search of data.

**Questions:**

- a) What is the passage about?  
.....
- b) How are the computers from companies connected?  
.....

- c) Which people can one chat with through the internet?  
.....
- d) What does one need in order to log in or on?  
.....
- e) Besides sports news, what else does the internet provide?  
.....
- f) What does an email address consist of?  
.....
- g) How useful is a password to a computer user?  
.....
- h) What do you think an internet explorer is?  
.....
- i) Give another word or group of words with the same meaning as the following underlined words in the passage.  
(i) data.....  
(ii) essential.....

**52. Read the poem below and answer questions about it in full sentences.**

### **NEVER LOSE HOPE**

Born to a poor man  
Living without love  
Living with death  
Never lose hope!

My mother suffered to bring me up  
A poor hopeless widow  
Left alone too soon, but  
God is great, never lose hope!

She looked for a job to suite me  
Yes Carpentry, I am a carpenter  
I work with wood  
Never lose hope!  
The furniture I make  
The saw, the plane  
The hummer  
Give me life.

**Sharon Rose.**

**Questions:**

(a) What kind of man was the poetess born to?

.....

(b) What give life to the writer according to the poem?

.....

(c) By whom was the poem written?

.....

(d) Who brought up the carpentry?

.....

(e) Why did the carpenter's mother suffer?

.....

(f) What is the work of the carpenter?

.....

(g) What did the carpenter make?

.....

(h) Give the use of the following tools to a carpenter.

(i) a saw .....

(ii) a hammer.....

(i) Who died according to the poem?

.....

**53. Akanyo Primary School holds a disciplinary meeting monthly. Below is what was recorded for the month of May, 2025. Study the information and in full sentences answer the questions that follows.**

| <b>Name of pupils</b> | <b>Sex</b> | <b>Class</b> | <b>Case</b>         | <b>Punishment</b>    |
|-----------------------|------------|--------------|---------------------|----------------------|
| Anena Gladys          | F          | P.3          | Fighting            | Sent Home            |
| Baguma Filbert        | M          | P.7          | Writing bad words   | Asked to apologize   |
| Chandiro Mercy        | F          | P.6          | Breaking a chair    | Bought a new one     |
| Scovia Auma           | F          | P.1          | Dodging classes     |                      |
| Banya Kenneth         | M          | P.3          | Dirty uniform       | Told to wash it      |
| Malema Joyce          | F          | P.5          | Fighting            | Called parents       |
| Ampire Jonas          | M          | P.3          | Late coming         | Given warning        |
| Waya Emmanuela        | F          | P.2          | Telling lies        | Two strokes of canes |
| Zari Hassan           | F          | P.3          | Disobeying prefects | Sent back home       |

**KEY**

F- Female

M- Male

**Questions:**

(a) What is the information about?

.....

(b) How many pupils have been mentioned?

.....

(c) What did Anena Gladys do?

.....

(d) Why did Baguma Filbert apologize?

.....

- (e) Who is likely to fail examination?  
.....
- (f) Which class had the highest number of bad pupils?  
.....
- (g) Which pupil is a liar?  
.....
- (h) Why is Zari Hassan at home?  
.....
- (i) Who was told not to do it again?  
.....
- (j) Which class is likely to have behaved pupils in the school?  
.....

**54. The conversation below was between two friends Gifty and Prossy. Study it carefully and fill in what you think were Prossy's words .**

Gifty : Hello Prossy

Prossy: .....

Gifty: Where will you spend your second term holiday?

Prossy: .....

Gifty: Why not in Lamwo instead of West Nile?

Prossy: .....

Gifty: Tour the area! Which particular place do you want to tour there?

Prossy: .....

Gifty: Lucky you! I have never seen Mount Rwenzori and Lake Albert. So where will you be staying?

Prossy: .....

Gifty: Do you know any good Hotels in West Nile?

Prossy: .....

Gifty: What is that Hotel you know in West Nile?

Prossy: .....

Prossy: .....

Prossy: .....

Prossy:

This image shows a full page of white paper with horizontal dotted lines. The lines are evenly spaced and run across the width of the page, providing a guide for handwriting practice. There are no margins, text, or other markings on the page.

Page | 12 © Printed by Data Examination Board (0392972999/0200929999/0777091999) P.7 MOCK English